Graduate Council Meeting

November 12, 2007

2:30 pm - 4:00 pm

Present:
James Capshew, David Daleke, Sharon Sims, Sherry Queener, James Williams

Absent:
Barbara Bichelmeyer, Michael Darnel, Paul Jamison, Debora Ralf Shaw, 


James Wimbush, Marianne Wokeck
Deans’ Business


No reports.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes from the October 29, 2007 meeting will be approved during 

the December 10, 2007 meeting. 
Graduate Bulletin Revisions


The Academic Regulations & General Requirements chapters contain most of the policies that need to be reviewed and updated.  There needs to be more discussion about minors and interdisciplinary fields.

James Williams flagged the following topics in the General Requirements chapter that he feels aren’t relevant anymore or might need revised and updated.  The second paragraph under Guidelines for Requirements; does this apply anymore?  More and more master’s programs don’t require a thesis or foreign language.  Under About the Requirements of Master’s Degrees, more specification needs to be placed on which dean needs to approve exceptions.  Possibly move the paragraph that talks about the master’s thesis under the topic Preparation of Theses and Dissertations.  Reference should be made to the electronic submission of dissertations.  The Preparation of Theses and Dissertations section should only have essential details, and needs to be revised.  Does the Major Subject topic apply anymore?  The Minor Subjects topic needs to be updated for now.  When the new Graduate Council members are appointed, further discussion needs to take place on this topic.  Other programs such as Informatics, SLIS & Law need to be added under Combined Degree Programs.  The section pertaining to the School of Medicine isn’t accurate anymore and needs current information listed.  A standard format for the Qualifying Examination needs to be created.  This section needs to be revised and formalized.  Too many details are included under the Submission of the Dissertation.  A lot of the information that is there can be put in the Guide to the Preparation of Theses and Dissertations.

The Council discussed these topics and provided input to potential changes.  James agreed to create a marked-up version of the General Requirements chapter that summarized the proposed changes.  The Council will address the Academic Regulations chapter at its next meeting.
New Business


A document was passed out which listed questions to be addressed in regards to the new constitutions and bylaws of the Graduate Council.  This will be discussed at the next meeting of the Council.  Associate Dean Daleke would like to consider adding guidelines for the Graduate Faculty membership information into the bulletin as well.
